
 MEETING OF THE MONTVALE BOARD OF HEALTH 

CONFERENCE ROOM #1, 2nd FLOOR 

12 MERCEDES DRIVE 

MONTVALE, NJ 07645 

 

June 5, 2017  

 
Acting Chairman J. Landzberg called the meeting of the Board of Health to order at 7:45pm. Adequate notice 
of the meeting was provided to The Record and the Ridgewood News, informing the public of the time and 
place, according to the Provisions of the Open Public Meeting Law (Chapter 231, P.L. 1975). Sunshine Law is 
in effect. 

 
Roll Call 
 
Members: J. Cohen, President (A), M. Danna, Vice- President (A), L. Hopper (A), J. Jacobson (P),                        
               J. Landzberg (P), J. Woodward (P) & P. Lennon (A) 
Non- Members: Council Liaison Curry (A), & Secretary J. Russo (P) 
Contracted member: A. Musella, Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission Health Officer (P)  

                                
J. Landzberg said this meeting will be an informational meeting, decisions will not be made at tonight’s 
meeting.  
 
March & May Minutes 
 
Approval of the March & May minutes are tabled until the next meeting due to lack of quorum.  

 
The members suggested tentative dates for the flu clinic. The board will correspond via email to confirm the 
date based upon the HARP’s nurse availability. September 23 is currently under consideration. The secretary 
will tentatively schedule the senior center.  
 
Animal canvassing has started and will continue until all the homes and multi dwelling units have been 

checked.  
 
Mayor’s Wellness Walk/Paint the Town Pink was held on May 20 and residents and Wegmans employees 

participated in the event. Public health nurse offered free blood pressure screening to participants and non-
participants.  
 

A. Musella said NWBRHC will be celebrating their 60th year anniversary on June 19th. Invitations were sent to 
BOH members.  
 
A. Musella mentioned the Centers for Disease Control released information regarding the impact of the 

Zika virus last year — offering advice on what to do before the insects start biting this year. There is a link on 
borough website regarding Zika virus.  
 
Monthly Reports 
 
All monthly reports were tabled to the next meeting.   
 

A. Musella will not be able to attend the September 5 meeting.  

 
The vendors are licensed for the Chamber of Commerce Street Fair, health inspections will be conducted that 
morning by NWBRHC health inspectors.  
 

 
                   Meeting dates: September 5 (Tuesday), November 6 & December 4 


